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President’s Message

Another Specialty has come and gone. Thanks to Russ Hammond, our Specialty Chairperson

for making all the arrangements and setting up our trophy table. And another thanks to Jim
Hession for arranging and hosting our Hospitality table.

The Kathryn Goodwin Memorial Trophy which has been our Best of Breed trophy for many,
many years, was retired this year by Joval Kennels. This is done by winning it three times, not
necessarily with the same dog. This trophy was retired  once before in 1997 and redonated by the
winners, E. Forbes Gordon and Carol Scott. Joval Kennels has decided not to redonate it, so your
Board of Directors is researching options for a new trophy that will be in place at our Specialty next
year.

Our members supported our Specialty ad campaign with loads of ads this year. We have
showcased them in this edition of the Newsletter so that everyone can see them! They start on
page 14.

`Our next event is the September membership meeting and Board meeting. It will be at
Frying Pan Park again this year...a great location with a huge covered pavillion in case our weather
doesn’t cooperate. I think our members have made it clear that they prefer events where our dogs
can join us for the activities!

Our elections will be held at that meeting and shortly thereafter, an email notice will go out
describing some of the jobs that need doing during the year and asking for volunteers to fill those
spots. We are looking for people who will do the job one year, teach someone else while doing it the
second year and then turn it over to the new person third year. That way we can rotate the jobs
among our members and everyone gets a chance to contribute!

Our biggest news is the construction of the new website! Thanks to Karl Broom for all of the
time and effort he has put into this project over the years. The new site is dynamic and user
friendly and totally up to date. If you haven’t been there yet, do click on www.airedales-dc.org to

the new design!

Corally Burmaster

Front Cover: “100 Years of Glory”

This lovely  32”x32” quilted wall hanging was donated to benefit ATCMW
Rescue by Julia H. Sturm, DVM, owner of Wellspring Holistic Veterinary Care,
Glenelg, MD. Pam McKusick, Rescue Committee Chair, is holding a limited raffle of
100 tickets at $5.00 each. Tickets will be available at the picnic at Frying Pan Park
on September 15th and again at Airedale Square on October 12th, Or you may email
Pam at mckusick@verizon.net to order tickets. The drawing will take place at Aire-
dale Square if all tickets have been sold, or at our November meeting if they have
not. All money will go to benefit our own Club’s Airedale Rescue activities.

2



Club Officers

President               Corally Burmaster
Vice President                  Karl Broom
Corresponding Secretary Jeanne Esmond
Recording Secretary Ginger Robinson
Treasurer Deborah Carroll

Directors
Russ Hammond
Pam McKusick
Jessica Rabin

Committee Chairs/Coordinators
Airedale Rescue Pamela McKusick
Airedale Square Nora Dudman
Breeder Referral Pamela McKusick
Newsletter Jeanne Esmond
Programs Nora Dudman
Scottish Parade Susan Crawford
Specialty Ads Jessica Rabin
Specialty Show Russ Hammond
Trophies Karl Broom
Website Karl Broom
Luncheon Coordinator TBD

The Club Objectives
(a) To encourage those who breed
Airedale Terriers to do so responsibly
and with the welfare and improvement of
the breed having highest priority.
(b) To urge members and breeders to
accept the standard of the breed as
approved by the American Kennel Club as
the only standard of perfection by which
Airedale Terriers shall be judged.
(c) To do all in its power to protect and
advance the interests of the breed by
encouraging sportsmanlike competition at
dog shows and obedience trials.
(d) To conduct sanctioned and licensed
specialty shows under the rules of the
American Kennel Club.
(d) To institute and maintain programs
which promote the welfare of individual
Airedale Terriers through rescue and
education, and through any other means
which the Club considers helpful.

  Newsletter Disclaimer: Newsletter
articles are the views and opinions of the
authors and are not official Club policy.
Club policy is made only by motions
passed by the board or by the voting
membership.

  THE AIREDALE TERRIER CLUB OF METROPOLITAN
WASHINGTON

SPECIALTY SHOW

Russ Hammond

Our Specialty Show was held on Friday April 19,
2013, in conjunction with the Columbia Terrier Association
of Maryland, in the Exhibition Hall of the Maryland State
Fairground, Timonium, Maryland.

The weather was cool and the turnout great. Jim
Hession handled the hospitality duties and served coffee
and pastries to Airedale exhibitors and spectators.

The Sweepstakes judge was Ms. Margo Dupre. The
entry was 8. The youngsters performed well. Best Junior in
Sweepstakes and Best in Sweepstakes was Victorianne Earl
Gray. Owner: Anne V. Curtis & Gina Woyicki. Breeder: Anne
V. Curtis.

Best Puppy in Sweepstakes and Best Puppy in
regular
classes was RAYNAIRE V CRESCENT V EMERICK THIS
GIRL IS ON FIRE. Owner: Charlesn Johnson & Karen
Coffey & Brenda McCaan. Breeder: Karen Coffey and
Charlene Johnson.

Best Veteran in Sweepstakes was ARILY JOVAL
SHOW ME THE WAY. Owner: K.A. Curley & Samantha
Strobing. Breeder: K.A. Curley & Samantha Strobing &
Valeria Rickard.

The regular class judge was Mr. Kenneth
McDermott who had an entry of 26. The Best of Breed
and Terrier Group 4 was GCH JOVAL ANGEL’S WHISPER.
Owner/Breeder: Valeria Rickard & John Rickard. Having
won three Best of Breeds at our Specialty, this win retired
the Kathryn D. Goodwin Memorial Trophy.

Best of Opposite Sex was CH JOVAL IT’S MY
TIME.
Owner/Breeder: Valeria Rickard and John Rickard.

Best of Winners/Winners Dog was BLACKWATCH
IN CONTROL. Owner/Breeder: Debbie Spendolini.

Winners Bitch was BOBCAT NO REGRETS. Owner/
Breeder: Bob Denman and Cathy Denman.

Reserve Winner Bitch was JOVAL PLAYING WITH
FIRE. Owner/Breeder: Valeria Rickard and John Rickard.

Award of Merits were given to:
CH RAYNAIRE V CRESENTS SECRET STORM.

Owner Charlene Johnson & Karen Coffey. Breeder: Karey
Coffey

CH ARILY JOVAL SHOW ME THE WAY. Owner:
K.A. Curley & Samantha Strobing. Breeder: K.A. Curley &
Samantha Strobing & Valeria Rickard.

There was only one absentee and both dogs and
bitches were 5 point majors.
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The Board Meeting was held via Teleconference on May 9th, Thursday, at 7 pm.   The Board
agreed that this was a successful new tool!

Attendees:   President Burmaster;  Vice President Karl Broom; Treasurer Deb Carroll;
Corresponding Secretary Jeanne Edmond, Recording Secretary Ginger Robinson; Board
Members:   Jessica Rabin & Pam McKusick.

At 7:00PM, Club President Corally Burmaster called the meeting to order.

Old Business:

1.  Treasurer Carroll reported an opening balance of $5,695.62. A deposit of luncheon
money, membership renewals and rescue donations was made which totaled $3,118.90.
Checks written for  expenses for the same period totaled $2,078.73, leaving  the
Club’s account balance as of May 9, 2013,  $6,735.79.   A check for $1,352 will be
issued to recue to transfer donations to that account and a check for $325 will be
written to reserve the Pavilion for the Fall Meeting at Frying Pan Park.

2. Website Committee update by Karl Broom provided no progress towards our new site.
He indicated frustration with the team that had volunteered their efforts.   Deb
Carroll requested that the event schedule be added to our old existing site.

3. Pam McKusick reported no progress on the non-profit status for Recue.  The attorney
that volunteered his time seems to be too busy and thinks this can’t be done.
President Burmaster believes this to be incorrect information given her involvement
with Hunting & Working Airedale Club.

4.  No other unfinished Business was reported.

New Business:

1. Schedule for the rest of the year:

Picnic will be at Frying Pan Park on Sunday, September 15, 2013.  This will be an
Election Meeting as well.   It was suggested that we also offer Canine Good Citizen (CGC)
in the afternoon after our club lunch.  We should advertise in the local community paper,
Facebook, Craigslist requesting a sign-up ahead of time.   President Burmaster said that 8
minutes per dog is needed for the evaluation.   Jeanne Edmond requested a $325 check to
reserve the Pavilion.

Saturday, July 20, 2013 will be a Luncheon Meeting.  It was suggested to be at Seibels
Restaurant, in   Burtonsville, MD.    Recording Secretary Robinson is sending some
additional suggestions to President Burmaster for a Maryland location.

Airedale Terrier Club of Metropolitan Washington
Board Meeting Minutes via Teleconference

May 9th, 2013

4



Airedale Square/Catonsville Kennel Club at Howard County Fairgrounds, Sat. October
12th.   Nora Dudman will be our Hospitality Hostess.

In November, we will ask Dr. Hinn to speak to the Club at Cedar Knoll or possibly
another site.

Scottish Walk in Alexandria, VA will be Saturday, November 30th.  (This is according
to the City of Alexandria’s Event Website.   Recording Secretary Robinson does not see
this posted by Campagna Center).   Susan Crawford will continue to act as Chair for this
event.

2. Suggestions for a Nominating Committee were made:    Franklin Goodyear,  we hope
will  Chair with additional members Mal Grahm and Ginger Robinson.   Nancy Nolton
and Ann Riley will be alternates.    The existing officers will continue, but we must
select a new Board member since Joan Schessler’s resignation.

3.       New Best of Breed Trophy

Valeria and John Rickard retired the Kathryn Goodwin Memorial Trophy by winning it three
times. They have elected not to redonate to the Club. This means that the Club must design
and commission a new trophy.  Several avenues are open to us. We can do a trophy with a
large cup or tray, or we can do a trophy with an Airedale on it.

If we choose the latter, there are several artisans that can do an Airedale for us for the top
of a trophy. Joanne Vohs is a long time breeder and has done many Airedale statues. http://
joannesinc.com/art.htm Dick Briggs is also a well known breeder and artist. http://
www.briggsdale.net/sculpture-main.htm  And Jeanne Esmond saw artwork by Leslie Hutto,
website http://www.lhuttosculpture.com/

We have decided to decline a kind offer from April and Todd Clyde to sponsor a new BOB
trophy dedicated to Dave & Dee Leahy (LayDee Ayr)  given the Leahys limited involvement
with the Club.

President Burmaster is checking with the AKC on the trophy rules to see if we can offer a
perpetual trophy that need not be retired.

At 8:20 PM, a motion to adjourn was made by Jeanne Edmond and it was seconded by Pam
McKusick.

Respectfully filed by Ginger Robinson
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Longtime Club member, Richard Noonan passed away September 4tth at the age of 90. He was an

Airedale aficionado and  loved his girl Bridgette of Barbara Schneider’s Serendipity Kennels. Pam

McKusick writes that “He is remembered by family and friends as the consummate gentleman with a

generous smile who was well loved by all.

In Memory



The Airedale Quilting Bee has been in existence since 1999 when someone found a new
Airedale sewing pattern. Out of that discovery and the subsequent online conversation, the
Bee was born. This is the primary fund raising project for the Airedale Terrier Club of
America’s Rescue Committee.

The first quilt in 1999,The Beginning , was raffled at Montgomery, PA during the dog
show (See all the quilts at http://www.airedaleterriers.org/quilts/index.html)

Annette’s House in 2003 was the first ADT Quilting Bee quilt that I had seen. It was
a memorial to an ATRA Rescue Coordinator who had passed away.  It was fabulous! Every

room in the house was filled with Airedales doing
what Airedales do, in the fridge or the dirty
laundry, running to the van for a ride, digging in
the garden and eating the vegetables.  There were
also Airedales on the roof, in a hot aire balloon and
Airedales in the trees. A little farfetched
perhaps, but not impossible! I was hooked.  Joining
the ADT Quilting Bee was a natural for me, uniting
my two passions, Airedales and Quilting!

My first quilt block was for the 2004 quilt,
Airelifted. I drew and constructed the block
myself. My inspiration was my first Airedale Roxie
as a puppy, getting in her first Christmas tree,
breaking the ornaments and pulling the lights and
anything else she could get her teeth into off the
tree!

That block was voted the best use of color
for the lights that had the illusion of the internal

glow of a Christmas tree light. (See the orange, purple and magenta bulbs.)

I lost my Roxie a year later and, with her, my enthusiasm for the quilt project. I
skipped a year but found inspiration in  Friends.

My newly adopted Airedale, Sandy loved my mothers green parakeet. He would go to
the cage and try to touch the green budgie. Magically, the parakeet was not afraid of him.
The bird would approach him and they actually rubbed noses. This was a natural for  Friends.

Again I drew my own pattern and constructed the block! The groups artists mentored
me and this block was much improved over the first.

In 2007, I contributed a block to the Week of the Airedale quilt VersAiredaleity . I
constructed the Hunting and Working block ; this time Linda Hobbit drew the block for me.

2008 brought A Day in the Life of an Airedale. Sandy and I had been together for 3
years. He had been a challenge for all that time. He came to me afraid of everything. I

My History with the Airedale Quilting Bee
Jeanne Esmond

2004 Airelifted
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worked with him daily to free him from
his terrors and finally, he was coming
out of his shell and his personality
blossomed!

One of the things that Sandy loved
was turtles. I called them all Yertle.
Sandy and I would walk in the woods, I
would see Sandy take a scent in the
aire and I knew he had found a turtle.
He would dive into the leaf litter and
come up with a painted turtle ( I did
not let him go after the snapping
turtles in the ponds and puddles by the
paths were we walked, for the obvious
reasons.) I gave my ideas to Linda
Hobbet and she drew Sandy and the
Turtle.

 By 2009, I was a two Airedale Family
and my Fairey Tales block had to
contain two Dales, Katiedo and Sandy.

Katie came into my life when Lou Swafford slipped and fell at his retirement complex while
walking Katie, (not her fault). Lou along
with his wife Vee (RB)  had been our
Rescue coordinators for many years; so
when Pam McKusick asked my son to
keep Katie until Lou recovered, h(w)e
agreed. Little did we know the trouble
we had gotten into! Katie was the
Airedale from HxxL!  She stayed with
my son Chris for several months. During
that time he lost three sets of
roommates. Katie ate socks, dumped the
trash and recycled the recycling in ways
that Fairfax County never imagined!
Chris asked me if I would keep her until
he found more understanding fellows
for  roommates. I agreed and Katie
came to live with Sandy and me.

Katiedo taught Sandy Airedale
Attitude. How to bark and keep his tail up.
And how to get into Airedale trouble. Trouble was Katies middle name. She actually turned on
the gas stove while counter surfing one day while I had Sandy at a training class. Until we
lost her in 2012, the knobs could only be on the stove when I was there to supervise!!

2006 Friends

2007 Vers-Airedale-ity
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Patty Eisenbraun was the artist for this
block that I constructed. Jack and Jill fighting
over a pail! Look Closely and you can see the
mischief in Katiedos eyes. Im sure that she won
the pail even though Sandy out weighed her by
twenty pounds!

This was a very challenging block.
Previously, I had worked with a larger design
and fewer pieces. The complexicty of the
design forced me to stretch my hand  applique
skills and use techniques that I had only
observed previously. (The dogs bodies were
made using  interfacing and fabric. The design
was stitched on a sandwich of interfacing and
fabric then turned to make the body. All other
pieces were hand appliqued using needle turn.)

The following year , the ladies of the
bee decided to adopt an ABC Theme. I choose
the T=Tuckbutt run block. The block was hand appliqued and sent to the assembler. I guess it
was a pretty good block, as it was stolen from the office of the quilt assembler and had to be
remade.

In 2011, the theme was Airedale Garden Party. This one was a  blast. There are so
many funny and annoying things that Airedales can and do accomplish in our gardens.

I knew right away what I would make. We live in the Town of Herndon in the Historic
section.  There are many trees, birds and wild animals here roaming the neighborhood.

Sandy and I were out for an afternoon stroll when I noticed that he was rolling
something around in his mouth. I told him to spit it
out and out popped a little round ball. When it hit
the ground, I realized it was a baby bird and it was
still alive! Sandy wanted his prize back! I picked it
up and put it on top of the big fence post of the
house next door. The Black Capped  Chick-a-dee
chick was wet and scared and tried to get away. It
thumped to the ground. Sandy lunged in to “save” it.
I beat him to it and put it back on top of the fence
post. During this time the mother Chick-a-dee was
flying around our heads trying to protect her baby
and put our eyes out! It took two or three more
tries before the little birdie was dry enough to fly
away with its mother.  Was this a natural? Or what?

2008 A Day in the Life

2009 Fairey Tails
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Jane Miller drew the block from my story. She
had never seen Sandy, but don’t you think it
looks just like him?

2012 was a sad year for us; we lost Katido to
heart disease and cancer.  Airedales around
Town would be my memorial to Katie. The last six
months of her life were very difficult for all of
us. She had a powerful will to live a but her body
was rapidly failing her. She was unwilling to walk
anywhere except to Telefix, the TV repair store
a block away on the corner. Pat and Jay kept a
HUGE box of dog biscuits for any dog who
happened by. Katie remembered this and insisted
on going there every day when I got home from
work. Jay fed her biscuits until she looked like

she would explode. Sandy put on a lot of weight during this time. I truly think that this is
what kept Katie going day to day; waiting to go to Telefix for her fix!This block honors Katie
and Pat and Jay of Telefix for their welcoming, generous attitude toward my Katie.

This was another challenging block. Again I had to stretch my applique skills to
complete the block on time. I was suffering from an acute attack of carpel tunnel syndrome
and after hand appliqueing the woodwork  on the store and the TV and sign,  I was unable to
finish by hand. I had taken a class that taught appliqueing from the back by machine.  We
used interfacing stabilizer with the design traced on the back, so I used that as my sewing
line layering the fabric on the front . The result
was very satisfactory

The gazebo resides a few block from my
house. It is a lovely peaceful place to stop and
smell the roses. This was my first block
completed for this quilt. I was appliqued
completely by hand.  The photos  show the
blocks during construction and the completed
quilt

The quilting on this year’s quilt is lovely.
The entire quilt is shown on page 10, along with
the two squares I contributed.  And if you look
carefully at the right side border, you will see
“It takes a village to raise and Airedale” sewn in
thread.
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2010  T as in Tuckbuttrun

2011 Garden Party



2013 Airedale Rescue Quilt
To purchase tickets for this year’s quilt go to

http://airedalerescue.net/2013quilt/
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Airedale Terrier Club of Metropolitan Washington

Minutes of Membership Meeting

November 17, 2012

The meeting was held at Cedar Knoll Inn, 9030 Lucia Lane, Alexandria, VA

Pam McKusick announced the upcoming limited raffle of a lovely set of bronze Airedale
bookends, with proceeds going to rescue.   The bookends were minted by artist & breeder,
Willa Carter.    They were donated by Eleanor Taylor.

Jim Hession sold raffle tickets to the luncheon group with the proceeds going to Airedale
rescue.  Prize:  Airedale Rosemary Holiday Tree.

1. At 1:12PM, Club President Corally Burmaster introduced the speaker, Dr. Jerry Hinn,
DVM.   Dr. Hinn shared the latest veterinary procedures, medicines and specialized
programs for older dogs.  His presentation handouts are attached for reference.
Pam McKusick presented Dr. Hinn a gift of thanks from the club. After Dr. Hinn’s
presentation, the meeting was called to order by Club President Corally Burmaster at
1:54PM.

Old Business

2. Treasurer’s Report-  at the desk for review

3. Minutes were noted in the Newsletter dated November 2012

4. Committee Reports- Pam McKusick, Chair of Rescue announced the Goodyears have
adopted a challenging 50 lb. Irish terrier male, named Jackson.

5. New Members- none were announced

6. Membership Renewals will be at the beginning at the New Year.  Not in the
Newsletter.  Club is hoping for quicker response as a separate topic.

      7.  Scottish Walk is Dec. 1st Susan Crawford is getting better after a serious fall, her
arm is still an issue.  Email her for details on parking, etc.  That email is
spcrawford@hotmail.com.

New Business

8. Web Site – Allinton Alexander & Charles Hilliard updated the Club on the progress of
the new website.  It will soon be available for comments and feedback.   Allinton is
donating his professional expertise.  His company, Oxihue Creative has refreshed our
logo into a more modern style.  He indicated this was a   vector style, which can be



applied to a variety of mediums.  There is now more live content to the site.  We will
be able to get information easily.  The webmaster will be able to edit with ease as
well.  A Social Media link is an option as well.   Ex. Twitter.  We will be able to RSVP
for events and even join the Club or renew our membership.   Photos from flicker are
possible.   Rescue will be additionally supported with the new website.  With added
visibility, success stories, photos, this in turn will build interest, trust and adoptions.
Robert (Bob) Norton, asked when the site will be ready.   Charles indicated they are
about 75% complete, but need some more integration from discussion today.
President Burmaster asked for other suggestions and commented that, “It Pops”

The shape of the logo was discussed; Pam McKusick likes an oval, not a circle.  The
Airedale in the refreshed circle logo is being refined.    Generally, club likes it and is
very appreciative of the work demonstrated.

The goal is to have the website ready the first of the year for launch.   Pam McKusick
thanked Karl Bloom and his son Patrick for their contribution to the existing site we
have today.

9. Club President Burmaster asked if there was any other new business.  Pam McKusick
announced that Nancy & Robert (Bob) Nolton recently married.  Gail Henley was
present at the meeting and now has been to the two events required for membership.
Her membership application will be forthcoming.

10. Jim Hession conducted the drawing; the ticket was pulled by Allinton Alexander for
the Airedale Christmas Rosemary Tree.  It was made by Jeanne Esmond.  The winner
was Emma Darling

Greg Darling made a motion to adjourn at 2:35PM, seconded by Karl Bloom.

Attendees:

Allinton Alexander, Ann Barge, Karl Broom, Corally Burmaster, Emma Darling, Greg Darling,

Nora Dudham, Jeanne Esmond, Tarry Faries, Franklin Goodyear, Margie Goodyear,

Joyce Grahm, Malcolm Grahm, Marie Hammond, Russ Hammond, Gail Henley, Jim Hession,

Waultraud Hiesler, Charles Hilliard, Dr. Jerry Hinn, Pam McKusick, Rebecca Moore,

Nancy Nolton, Robert Nolton, Ginger Robinson, Jim Schlessler, Joan Schlessler and

Eleanor Taylor
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Airedale terrier Club of Metropolitan Washington, DC

Bertuccis

9081 Snowden River Parkway, Columbia Maryland J

uly 20, 2013

The meeting was called to order by President Corally Burmaster. She recognized guests from
Fido’s for Freedom,   Kay Somers, Judy Cannon and Liz Summers and guest Debbie Taylor.

· Corally opened the meeting by thanking the Club for the fruit basket and card to
celebrate her birthday.

· Corally thanked Karl Broom for all his efforts to get the new website up and running for
the past year.  Karl showed the current status of the site on the wide screen TV at the
restaurant to the rave review of those attending. Karl asks for brags, photos and other
content for the member’s portion of the site. It was proposed and seconded that Sue
Reimund be hired to complete the project at a cost of $240.

· The Club’s Trophy was retired at this year’s April Specialty show.  The Board of
Directors has been charged to replace the trophy. The search for an artist was
discussed.

· Deb Carroll, Club Treasurer announced that the balance of the treasury is $6,479.59.
She requests that all checks for expense reimbursement be cashed promptly.

· Pam McKusick, ATCMW Rescue Coordinator, says that she has 2 dogs 1 and 8 years of
age in currently in rescue. There is a 3 year old 83 pound boy left in the night drop box
of an Animal shelter. Happy Tail. The day that this boy was dropped at the shelter, she
had an applicant that would be perfect for this boy.

· Nomination for :

President Corally Burmaster

Vice President Karl Broom

Treasurer Deb Carroll

Recording Secretary Ginger Robinson

Corresponding Secretary Jeanne Esmond

Board of Directors Jessica Rabin

Russ Hammond

Joyce Grahm

Pam McKusick
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· Gail Henley was elected as a new member.
· President Burmaster reminded Club members that Jim Hession had arranged a get together in

Ellicott City August 2, 2013 from 8-10 for the benefit of Airedale Rescue with all proceeds
from the evening going to rescue.

· Nominations for Club offices were requested from the floor with none offered.
· It was moved by Linda Dart and seconded by Deb Caroll that the meeting be adjourned.

In attendance: Corally Burmaster, Karl Broom, Deb Carroll, Judy Cannon, Lori Davis, Linda Dart, Jeanne
Esmond, Mal Grahm, Joyce Grahm, Russ Hammond, Marie Hammond, Jessica Rabin, Pam McKusick,
Nancy Nolton, Robert Nolton, Eleanor Taylor and Debbie Taylor.

A Review of our 2013 Catalog Ads!!
We thought you’d like to see all of the creative and wonderful ads our members

did this year. And a thank you to Jessica Rabin and Jeanne Esmond for putting the
whole advertising project together.

Jessica Rabin.................
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Mal and Joyce Grahm.........
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Jeanne Esmond.......
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Eleanor Taylor.......
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Margarite Revzin....
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Our Booster page!!....
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